
Visitation Pastoral Council Meeting
Approved minutes of April 25, 2017

Meeting called to order by president Matt Hemann at 7:00 pm. Opening prayer by Matt 
Hemann. Members present were Jim Lowe, Matt Thome, Ron Pitzen, Matt Hemann, Father Burkle, 
and Mike Mullenbach. Absent was Luke Marzen. 

Minutes were reviewed and approved, motion by Ron Pitzen to approve, seconded by Matt 
Thome. 

Committee Reports:
Faith Formation: Confirmation is coming up April 29. Everything is going well. 
Parish Life: No report.
Liturgy: No report. 

Pastors Report: Everything is going well, nothing new to report. 

Finance Report:
 Ron Pitzen gave an update on the church roof project. There is an $11.67 balance left on the 

roof, with about $21,000.00 in pledges to be collected. 
Visitation had a good Easter collection. The budget is looking good. 
Ron had a bid from  Stacyville Lumber for $4950.00 for the materials to re shingle the roof on 

the Faith Formation Center. Ron will talk to local contractors to see if they will spearhead the project. 
Work to be done sometime this summer. 

Old Business: 
Matt explained that he was approached by a parishioner about the possibility of having our 

young catechists help with projects around the community. Father explained that in the past it was an 
insurance issue that kept them from doing local projects. That is not the case anymore. Father said he 
would address the issue. 

New Business: 
Discussion on upcoming parish council election. A list of possible nominees was handed out 

and names were divided up among council members to contact. Time line  for election was discussed. 

Ron Pitzen moved to adjourn, seconded by Matt Thome. 

Next Meeting – June 20, 7:00 p.m.


